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Newsletter 32 

26th May 2023 

   

 

Well done to the following classes for achieving the highest attendance 
percentage in their Year Groups ;- over 96%.  The minimum target for 
attendance each week as set by the Government is 96%. 

 
 

 

During the above period our overall school attendance was 97.8 % .  
Congratulations to Elm class for getting 100% attendance last week. 
Fantastic! Well done children. 

Year Group Class Attendance% 
Year 1 Sassafras 97.7 

Year 2 Maple 98.1 
Year 3 Hawthorn 99.6 

Year 4 Elm 100 

Year 5 Hazel 97.7 
Year 6 Oak 99.6 

Attendance 15th May – 19th May 2023 

We're thrilled to announce that four of our green team volunteers 
represented Chase Lane at the Transport for London STARS Award 
Ceremony this week. They had a fantastic time participating in 
interactive sessions and activities. 
 

We are bursting with pride to share the incredible news that Chase 
Lane has a lovely trophy to display after being crowned the winner of 
the prestigious 'Top Newcomer Award' for not just the region of 
North London, but for the whole of London! This is an extraordinary 
achievement that reflects the hard work and dedication of our 
students, staff, and school community. Among the thousands of schools 
participating in the TfL STARS Award initiative, being recognized as 
the top newcomer for our green initiatives is truly remarkable.  
 
Working towards achieving such awards takes a tremendous effort and 
coordination. This has been led by the wonderful Mr Hill (children’s 
well-being coordinator) and we thank him for that. The green team that 
volunteer in school are organised by Mrs Mark (Science Lead). 

 

We would like to express our pride and our gratitude to all of our 
students and the school community for their exceptional efforts in 
making Chase Lane a shining example of a green school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TfL STARS Award WINNER! 

Pyjama Day Friday 9th June  

The Friends of Chase Lane PTA have organised a Pyjama 
Day!  
 

On Friday 9th June children can come to school dressed 
in suitable pyjamas & trainers  (no onesies of slippers 
allowed).  £1 donations will go to the PTA. 

As mentioned in previous newsletters, children at Chase Lane are 
developing a ‘Peace Garden’. The garden is a natural area where people 
can be quiet, reflect and think about loved ones that have passed 
away. We need your help to create a 
mosaic that will be  placed on the path 
in the Peace Garden.  
 

Things to remember:   
-We suggest using crayons, pencils or 

felt tips for your design;   
- Please do not stick anything on the 

design (glitter, pompoms etc.);   
-Please remember to tape 50p to your 

entry, all the money we raise will go 
towards providing resources for the Peace Garden;  

-Please return your design to your class teacher by Tuesday 6th June.  

Peace Garden Mosaic Competition 

This has been a very busy half-term. 
 

Year 6 have enjoyed an action-packed activity week this week. It began 
on Monday with a trip to Epping Forest for games and forest art. This 
was followed by a trip to the Warner Bros Studio Tour to see the 
making of Harry Potter.  
 

On Wednesday the children had a very special visitor - World Cup 
winning, Arsenal legend Per Mertesacker who gave the children an 
inspirational talk before leading them in football 
sessions.  
 

On Thursday Year 6 had a circus skills workshop where they learned a 
range of different activities which they were then able to perform to 
Y2 children.  
 
And finally, today the children had one final excursion - this time for a 
stadium tour of the 2023 League two champions, Leyton Orient!  
 
It has been a great week and the children have loved every day. A huge 
thank you to all the parents who were able to give up their time to 
come on the trips - we could not have done it without you! 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a good and safe 
half-term break.  We look forward to seeing everyone back for the 
second half of summer term on Monday 5th June at 8.45am.  
Mr Jeffery 

Another Term Over 

Parents/carers of children in Sycamore class are reminded that from 
Monday 5th June - Friday 16th June, the children will begin swimming 
lessons. The children will walk to and from Larkswood Swimming Pool, 
with their class teacher and a member of support staff. Please note, 
the lessons are in 2 week blocks, meaning 
the children will have 10 straight lessons.  

Please remember your child will need a 
£1 coin (returnable) for the locker. 

Sycamore Class Swimming Lessons 

Class Photographs Tuesday 6th June  

The school’s photographers, Van Cols will be 
coming in on Tuesday 6th June to take class 
photos.  
 

Please ensure your child is in full school uniform 
and on time for school on that day. 

Vocabulary Corner 

Heritage - something that a person believes, thinks, or does that 
comes from their family or ethnic background; tradition.  
 

Example:   I think my love of music is part of my Caribbean heritage  
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Please ask at the school office you would like a paper copy of this week ’s newsletter  

Plants for Gardening Club  

Over half term, you may aim to make the most of the sunshine and tidy 
up the borders in your garden. You may divide plants or take cuttings. 

If you end up with too many plants, 
Gardening Club will use of them. 
 

Next half term. we are aiming to develop 
colourful planting areas around the 
grounds and we need your help.  
 

Thankyou in advance.  
Miss Purton - Gardening Club 

Our writers of the week are children who have performed their own 
personal best in their writing. We congratulate them on being 
superstar writers! This week our writers comes from Year 2. 
 

They are: 
Alara - Ash class 
Zeyn - Kapok class 
Meghaa - Maple class 
 

You can check out their amazing writing on pages 4 - 6. 
Well done children! 

Writers of The Week 

Waltham Forest Residents News  

Click the links below to view this week’s Waltham Forest Residents 
news:   
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/35c11af 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/
bulletins/359c248 

Year 6 Forest School 

Year 6 will be attending Forest School sessions after half term on the 
following days:  
 

Monday - Aspen 
Tuesday - Oak 
Wednesday - Olive 
 

Although welly boots are no longer 
necessary, you may wish to ensure your child 
has suitable clothing for climbing trees, building dens and exploring 
nature.  
 

Many Thanks,  
Mrs Field 

When we return to school next term, parents of 
children in Reception, Year 1 and  Year 2 will notice 
that we have created an area in the KS1 playground 
for the children to leave their scooters. 

This will be on a trial basis and we will review how it is 
working before the end of June. 

Scooters - KS1 Playground  

Cultural Heritage Day Friday 7th July  

Dear families,  
 

On Friday 7th July we will be having a Cultural Heritage Day. Children 
can come into school wearing the colours of the country's flag they are 
from, or wear a traditional outfit.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition, the Summer Fair is on Sunday 9th July and there will be an 
International Food Stall. If you would like to kindly make and bring 
along any savoury or sweet treats from your country of origin, these 
will be available for everyone to enjoy. Please ensure the food does not 
contain nuts.  

Edenred vouchers of £15 per child for the May half-
term, were issued yesterday to all families in receipt 
of benefit related Free School Meals (FSM).  
 

Please note, families would have received an email 
from Edenred and not from Chase Lane Primary so 
please check your junk/spam mail in case it appears 
in there.  

Edenred May Half-Term Free School 

Please note the new start date for this course is Wednesday 28th 
June. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyday English Course for Parents 

Q When do you go at red and stop at green? 

 

A. When you’re eating a watermelon! 

 

 

Joke of the Week 

Chase Lane will be taking part in a whole school challenge to celebrate 
Science week, when we return for summer term 2. 
 

We kindly ask that each child brings in a 1p coin and give it to 
their class teacher. This is for the project and not the 
teacher!! 
 

Thank you in advance 
Mrs Mark  - Science Subject Leader 

Science Week 

Please help us advertise the Chase Lane Summer Fair and make money 
for the school.  If you own a property and wouldn’t mind a Churchill's 
board advertising the fair outside their property for a week or two 
before the fair, please email your address to pta@clpwaltham.org.uk. 
 

Thank you in advance, 
Friends of Chase Lane PTA 

Friends of Chase Lane PTA Request 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/35c11af
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/35c11af
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/359c248
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKWALTHAM/bulletins/359c248
mailto:pta@clpwaltham.org.uk
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Diary Dates Summer Term 2023 

Any additions/changes to the diary dates are highlighted in purple text 
 

Summer Term     

Half-term Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June 2023  
 

Monday 5th June - Friday 16th June    2.00pm - 3.30pm Sycamore Class Swimming Lessons begin 
 

Tuesday 6th June       9.00am Class Photos 
 

Wednesday 7th June       9.00am PTA meeting - canteen hall 
 

Friday 9th June       Pyjama Day - PTA event.  Full details to follow  
 

Wednesday 14th June      Mini Tour De Waltham Forest Leyton Jubilee Park - details to follow 
 

Monday 19th June - Friday 30th June   2pm - 3pm Willow Class Swimming Lessons begin 
 

Monday 19th June   Nursery Sports Day 
 

Tuesday 20th June      Reception Lost Words trip - Chase Lane Park 
 

Tuesday 20th June      11.45am - 2.00pm Year 1 Lost Words trip - Memorial Lane Park 
 

Wednesday 21st June       Year 6 Waltham Forest Junior Citizens trip 
 

Wednesday 21st June      Nursery Lost Words Park Trip. Full details to follow 
 

Wednesday 21st June      Year 4 Lost Words Trip - Larkswood Forest  
 

Thursday 22nd June      Year 3 Lost Words Trip - Larkswood Forest  
 

Friday 23rd June      Year 5 Lost Words Park Trip - Connaught Water, Chingford Plains 
 

Monday 26th June   Reception Sports Day - (times tbc)  
 

Wednesday 28th June       Year 5 & 6 Sports Day (afternoon) - full details to follow 
 

Wednesday 28th June       9.00am PTA meeting - canteen hall 
 

Thursday 29th June       Year 3 & 4 Sports Day - details to follow 
 

Thursday 29th June       Reception Intake meeting - details to follow 
 

Friday 30th June       Year 1 & 2 Sports Day - details to follow 
 

Monday 3rd July       INSET Day - school closed to children 
 

Tuesday 4th July       Year 5 Natural History Museum trip -Willow Class. Full details to follow 
 

Tuesday 4th July   Year 3 Trip London Transport Museum. Full details to follow 
 

Wednesday 5th July       Year 5 Natural History Museum trip - Sycamore class. Full details to follow 
 

Wednesday 5th July       9.00am PTA meeting - canteen hall 
 

Thursday 6th July       11.45am - 2.00pm Year 2 Lost Words trip Memorial Park 
 

Friday 7th July       Cultural Heritage Day 
 

Friday 7th July       Year 5 Natural History Museum trip - Hazel class. Full details to follow 
 

Friday 7th July  Year 6 Lost Words Park Trip - Connaught Water, Chingford Plains 
 

Sunday 9th July      12.00pm - 3.30pm PTA Summer Fair 
 

Tuesday 11th July   Year 2 Trip to Epping Forest Learning Centre - Full details to follow 
 

Friday 14th July       Nursery Family Park Trip - full details to follow 
 

Friday 14th July       Reception Aspirations Day - full details to follow 
 

Friday 14th July       6.30pm - 8.30pm Year 6 PTA Leavers Disco     
 

Thursday 20th July     9.00am Year 6 Leavers Assembly   
Friday 21st July      School closes 1 hour early for the Summer holidays 

WEEK 1  School Dinner Menu for w/b 5th June 2023  
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Writers of The Week 
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Community News 

From 29 May to 2 June Waltham Forest 
council will have chess, draughts, battleships, 
and dominos to name a few, available at 
Fellowship Square between 11am and 5pm. 
 

Enjoy the games!  
 

Free to attend,  suitable for all ages.   

Board Game Hub and Giant Lawn Games 

Football Fun Factory 

On Monday 29 May and Tuesday 30 May from 10am 
to 3pm, Football Factory Fun will be taking place at 
Walthamstow Fellowship square, E17 4JF. 
 

Price: £5 per person, booking required. 
 

Take part in a unique football experience this school 
holiday! 
 

Kids will have the time of their life, experiencing our fun and exciting 
football inflatable activities. Each day will also include more 
traditional football activities and plenty of time for matches.  
 

To book tickets, click the link below: 
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/football-fun-factory 

The Fellowship Square family trail contains interesting Fellowship 
Facts told by Amity the Lion, who tells you the story of the location, 
the buildings, and the people. 
 

The trail will guide you around Fellowship Square and you can complete 
Amity's Activities as you go, learning lots of new 
things. 
 

You'll be able to see a Fellowship Host 
afterward to collect a prize for taking part! 
Click the link below for more information 
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/
fellowship-square-trail 

Fellowship Square Trail 

https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/football-fun-factory
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/fellowship-square-trail
https://www.walthamforest.gov.uk/events/fellowship-square-trail

